

C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

Legal Agenda	3
Licensing Agenda	15
Supplemental Licensing Agenda	25
Second Supplemental Licensing Agenda	28
Board Temporary License and One Day Substantial Change Docket	29
Licensing Administrative Docket	35

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:24 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Let us now move
4 to our legal calendar. The first case in our
5 legal calendar is review of an Offer in
6 Compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated May 17,
7 2022, for case no. 21-CIT-00079, District Space,
8 license no. 112204. And the Offer in Compromise
9 charged with no ABC manager. Statutory authority
10 DC Register code 23 DCMR 2005.1. There is a fine
11 of \$250, paid within 120 days or the license
12 shall be suspended indefinitely until the fine
13 has been paid.

14 Charge no. 2. Store alcoholic
15 beverages in the District of Columbia without
16 Board approval. Statutory authority 23 DCMR
17 Section 2003.1. The fine is a \$1,000 fine,
18 payable within 120 days or its license shall be
19 suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
20 paid.

21 Charge no. 3. Sold alcoholic
22 beverages without serving food. Statutory
23 authority 23 DCMR Section 2000.1. That charge
24 has been dismissed.

25 Charge no. 4. Failed to post license

1 at the event. Statutory authority 23 DCMR
2 Section 2005.2. A warning.

3 Charge no. 5. Transfer of ownership
4 without approval. Statutory authority of DC
5 court Section 25-405 A through E. A warning. I
6 hereby make a motion that this Offer in
7 Compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
10 seconded. The motion will now have a roll call
11 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
25 No. 2. Review of an Offer in Compromise in lieu

1 of a hearing, dated May 16, 2022, for case no.
2 21-CIT-00289. Food 7 Store, license no. 108479.
3 And the Offer in Compromise for Food 7 Store.
4 Charge 1. No owner or ABC manager present on
5 premises during hours of sale service and
6 consumption of alcohol. Statutory authority DC
7 Court Section 25701. There is a fine of \$250,
8 paid within 60 days of the Board's -- oh, I see.
9 If payment is not made within 60 days, the
10 license should be suspended indefinitely until
11 the fine has been paid. I make a motion that the
12 Board accepts the Offer in Compromise. Is there
13 a second?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis with
15 second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

7 No. 3. Review of an Offer in Compromise in lieu
8 of a hearing, dated May 7, 2022, for case no. 21-
9 CIT-00728, Mirror Lounge, license no. 11950.

10 And, the Offer in Compromise in this case, charge
11 no. 1. Failure to comply with Mayor's order and
12 Board's emergency rule made by Lounge staff not
13 to wear protective masks. Statutory authority 23
14 DCMR, Section 810.3. The fine is \$1,000, payable
15 within 120 days or the license shall be suspended
16 indefinitely until the fine has been paid. I
17 make a motion that the Offer in Compromise be
18 accepted. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
22 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

11 No. 4. Review of the District of Columbia's
12 consent motion for continuance, dated May 11,
13 2022, for case no. 22-251-00001. This is Luna
14 Restaurant, license no. 112284. I make a motion
15 that we grant the continuance and now have this
16 hearing on July 13, 2022, at 10:30 a.m. Is there
17 a second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis with
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
21 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
22 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

11 No. 5. Review of Applicant's request to extend

12 protest petition deadline, dated May 10, 2022,

13 for the case Oasis Marinas, case no. 12887. I

14 make a motion that we approve this request. Is

15 there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

18 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

19 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

8 No. 6. Review of protestants' joint motion for

9 additional time and witnesses, application for

10 substantial change. This is for case no. 22-PRO-

11 0012, Rosemarino D'Italia, license no. 109613.

12 This matter is moot.

13 No. 6, review of Applicant's

14 opposition to protestants' request for additional

15 time and witness in case no. 22-PRO-00012.

16 Rosemarino D'Italia, license no. 109613. And

17 this is also moot.

18 No. 8. Review of review of request to

19 reinstate dismissed application, dated May 11,

20 2022. This is application for substantial

21 change, entertainment endorsement. This is Toro

22 Bar, license no. 092074. I make a motion that we

23 deny this request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

1 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
2 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0. No. 9.

16 Review of protestants' opposition to Applicant's
17 request to reinstate dismissed application, dated
18 May 12, 2022. This is Toro Bar, license no.
19 092074. This is moot. This now is also moot.

20 No. 10. Review of protestants' motion
21 for continuance of protest hearing, dated May 10,
22 2022. This is for case no. 22-PRO-00022. This
23 is Premier Lounge, license no. 120372. The
24 Board, on its calendar this morning, voted 6 to
25 nothing to deny this request.

1 No. 11. Review of amendment to
2 settlement agreement, dated March 29, 2022,
3 between, I'm sorry, between the Hanover Area
4 Civic Association, the Group of Five or More
5 Individuals, and Advisory Neighborhood Commission
6 5E, and Republic Cantina, license no. 107578. I
7 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
8 there a second?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis with
10 second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
12 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
13 vote. Mr. Short.

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Hansen. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
2 No. 12. Review of settlement agreement, dated
3 May 9, 2022, between Advisory Neighborhood
4 Commission 6D and the Greene Turtle, license no.
5 120946. I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

25 No. 13. Review of the settlement agreement,

1 dated May 10, 2022, between the Citizens
2 Association of Georgetown, the Wadsworth House
3 Condominium Residents and Advisory Neighborhood
4 Commission 2E, and Beirut Nights, license no.
5 120090. I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

25 No. 14. Review of Applicant's motion to withdraw

1 application for substantial change, case no. 22-
2 PRO-00010. This is ABRA license no. 109613. I
3 make a motion that we grant this request. Is
4 there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
8 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

22 No. 15. Review of protestants' opposition to

23 Applicant's motion to withdraw application. This

24 is for case no. 22-PRO-00012, Rosemarino

25 D'Italia, license no. 109613. This matter is now

1 moot.

2 We now move to our licensing agenda.
3 The first matter on our licensing agenda is a
4 review application stipulated license with letter
5 of ANC support for a new ABC license. This is
6 for Flavor Garden, license no. 121338. I make a
7 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
8 second?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
12 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
13 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
2 No. 2. Review application for safekeeping of
3 license. This is for Karibbean Kitchen, license
4 no. 10911. I make a motion that we approve this
5 request through September 30, 2022. Is there a
6 second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 does second the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

25 No. 3. Review application for safekeeping of

1 license. This is for Russia House, license no.
2 080952. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request through September 30, 2022. Is there a
4 second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
9 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

23 No. 4. Review application to extend safekeeping

24 of license. This is for Dancing Crab, license

25 no. 090297. I make a motion that we grant this

1 request through September 30, 2022. Is there a
2 second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short seconds.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and
7 Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We will
8 now have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr.
9 Short.

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

23 No. 5. Review application to extend safekeeping

24 of license. This is for Dancing Crab, formerly

25 Tenley Grill, license no. 117245. I make a

1 motion that we approve this request through
2 September 30, 2022. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
4 seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
6 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
7 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

21 No. 6. Review application to add dancing and
22 cover charge to existing entertainment

23 endorsement. This is for Climaxx Bar and

24 Restaurant, license no. 115645. I make a motion

25 that we placard this matter. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
4 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

17 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

18 No. 7. Review application for tasting permit.

19 This is for JS Mart Liquor, license no. 116822.

20 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
21 there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

1 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

15 No. 8. Review request for off-premise storage

16 permit to store unopened alcoholic beverage

17 inventory off-site at DC Brau located at 3127-B

18 Bladensburg Road NE. This request is being made

19 by R & L Bubbles, license no. 118815. I make a

20 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

21 second?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

23 second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

25 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

1 call vote. Mr. Short.

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

15 No. 9. Review application for a carry-out and

16 delivery endorsement. This is for Canopy-Embassy

17 Row/Super Franc, license no. 071165. I make a

18 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

19 second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

23 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

24 call vote. Mr. Short.

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

13 No. 10. Review of Applicant's criminal history
14 for ABC license. This is for Villa Yara, license
15 no. 121278. I make a motion that we approve this
16 application or that we approve this matter. Is
17 there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
21 seconded. We will now have a roll call vote. Mr.
22 Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

11 No. 11. Review request for personal auction

12 permit for an event to be held on Thursday, May

13 19, 2022. This is for Whiskey Shop DC, license

14 no. 120535. I make a motion that we approve this

15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

18 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call

19 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

8 We now move to our Supplemental Licensing Agenda.

9 The first matter on the Supplemental Licensing

10 Agenda is review application for stipulated

11 license with letter of ANC support for a new ABC

12 license. This is for Swizzler, license no.

13 120932. I make a motion that we approve this

14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
16 second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

18 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call

19 vote. Excuse me. Mr. Short.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

8 No. 2. Review application to change the hours of
9 the entertainment endorsement as allowed by
10 updated settlement agreement. This is for
11 Climaxx Bar and Restaurant, license no. 115645.
12 I make a motion that we placard this matter. Is
13 there a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
16 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
17 vote. Mr. Short.

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
6 No. 3. Review of the architectural floor plans
7 for a Class B full-service grocery store. This
8 is Foxtrot, license no. 121302. I make a motion
9 that we placard this matter. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
3 No. 4. Administrative request for a refund of
4 \$260 to the Applicant. This is for a Stephanie
5 Mascaro, license no. 121337. I make a motion
6 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
10 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
11 vote. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

25 We now move to our Second Supplemental Licensing

1 Agenda. The first matter on our Second
2 Supplemental Licensing Agenda is review
3 application for stipulated license with letter of
4 ANC support for change of hours. This is for Tap
5 99, license no. 116883. I make a motion that we
6 approve this request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis with
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Grandis has
10 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll call
11 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

25 We now move to the Board's Temporary License and

1 One Day Substantial Change calendar. And I am
2 going to read the first nine requests. I will
3 read the name of the Applicant, the class
4 category what's been requested, and at the end, I
5 will make a motion that ABC Board grand approve
6 these requests. So the first one is Danielle
7 White for one day license class F. This is for a
8 baby shower. This is on May 22, 2022. The
9 license no. 121332. Sixty-five attendees, two
10 security guards.

11 No. 2. A request from Stephanie
12 Mascaro. A one day license class F. This is for
13 a fundraiser, June 4, 2022. License no. is
14 121337. One-hundred twenty-five attendees, three
15 security guards.

16 No. 3. A request from James
17 McClellan. A one day license class F for a
18 reception, May 21, 2022. The license no. is
19 121337. A hundred attendees, three security
20 guards.

21 No. 4. A request from Shavez, S-H-A-
22 V-E-Z, Rogers. One day license class F. This is
23 for a 50th anniversary event, June 2, 2022. The
24 license no. is 121396. Fifty attendees, two
25 security guards.

1 No. 5. A request from Devon Shapiro.
2 One day license class F. A wedding on May 28,
3 2022. The license no. is 121376. One hundred
4 attendees, two security guards.

5 No. 6. A request from Pablo Ortiz.
6 One day license class F. Gathering for the
7 Fourth of July. This is July 3, 2022. The
8 license no. is 121303. Twenty attendees, one
9 security guard.

10 No. 6. Another request from Pablo
11 Ortiz. A one day license class F. Gathering for
12 the Fourth of July. This is July 4, 2022. The
13 license no. is 121404. Twenty attendees, one
14 security guard.

15 No. 7. A request from Rockelle, R-O-
16 C-K-E-L-L-E, Morris. A one day license class F.
17 A wedding, June 12, 2022. License no. is 121411.
18 Twenty-four attendees, one security guard.

19 No. 8. A request from Yernandy, Y-E-
20 R-N-A-N-D-Y, Rijo Cordero. A one day license
21 class G. This is for a festival on July 10,
22 2022. The license no. is 121355. Four thousand
23 attendees, sixty security guards.

24 And no. 9. A request form Ching, LLC,
25 Uproar. Manufacturer A one day substantial

1 change. Event, celebration of pride. This is
2 June 10 through June 11, 2022. I'm sorry, June
3 10 through June 12, 2022. The license no. is
4 117128. The substantial change license no. is
5 22-SC-00744. I make a motion that ABC Board
6 approve these requests. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

13 MEMBER CATO: Cato. I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
23 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.
24 Now, no. 10, no. 11, no. 12 are three requests
25 from RegMo Holdings, Inc. This is called Pub

1 Crawl, and I'm going to read the events, and I'm
2 going to make a motion that we approve this for
3 1,000 attendees. So the first, no. 10, the Pub
4 Crawl from RegMoPromo Holders. This is on August
5 27, 2022. The license no. is 104072. The
6 substantial change is 22-SC-00731.

7 No. 11. Another request from
8 RegMoPromo Holdings. A pub crawl again. This is
9 on July 16, 2022. The license no. is 104072.
10 The substantial change no. is 22-SC-00651.

11 No. 12 is another Pub Crawl. This is
12 on September 17, 2022. The license no. is
13 104072. The substantial change is 22-SC-00730.

14 So I make a motion that ABC Board
15 approve these Pub Crawls for RegMo for 1,000
16 participants. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
20 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
21 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I vote to
23 deny based on public safety concerns.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato. Ms.
2 Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
11 Anderson. I agree. The matter passes 5 to 1.
12 And no. 13. It's a Pub Crawl from Zig Zag LLC,
13 trade name Lime Light. This is for an event on
14 July 4, 2022. I'm sorry. The event date -- so
15 July 4 crawl. I'm going to make a motion that
16 the Board denies this request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
19 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
20 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

5 Mr. Grandis.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: I abstain.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

8 Anderson. I agree. Mr. Anderson. I agree. The

9 matter passed 5, 0, 1 with Mr. Grandis

10 abstaining. Okay. We now move to our Licensing

11 Administrative Docket. On our Licensing

12 Administrative Docket, there are 24 Applicants.

13 I will read the Applicants, the class category

14 and, at the end of the list, I will make a motion

15 that the ABC Board approves these applications.

16 The first request is a request from

17 Gregory, this is for a personal importation

18 permit application from Gregory James Huete, H-U-

19 E-T-E. The license no. is 22-IMP-00017.

20 This is no. 2 is also an application

21 of personal importation permit application. This

22 is for Shanan, S-H-A-N-A-N, Guinn, G-U-I-N-N.

23 The license no. is 22-IMP-00019.

24 No. 3 is a request from Salazar. They

25 are a retailer C tavern. This is for a carry-out

1 and delivery application.

2 No. 4. A request from Jumbo Liquors.
3 They are retailer A liquor store, change of
4 officer application, Chin S. Chu, C-H-U,
5 president.

6 No. 5. A request from Rosemarino
7 D'Italia, license no. 109613. Retailer C tavern.
8 Change of officer application, Edward Comacho,
9 owner.

10 No. 6. Del Frisco's Double Eagle
11 Steak House, license no. 095281. Retailer C
12 restaurant. Change of officers application,
13 Tilman J. Fertitta, F-E-R-T-I-T-T-A, president,
14 Steven L. Scheinthal, S-C-H-E-I-N-T-H-A-L, vice
15 president, manager, and secretary, and Richard H.
16 Liem, L-I-E-M, vice president and treasurer.

17 No. 7. The Phillips Collection,
18 license no. 019017. They are retailer CX
19 multipurpose facility. Change of officers
20 application, Michele L. Winkler-Thomas and
21 Cheryl A. Nichols, chief financial officer, and
22 letter of request to remove the officers George
23 Vradenburg, V-R-A-D-E-N-B-U-R-G, Linda L. Kaplan,
24 Susan J. Nichols, Thomas Rutherford, and Brian O.
25 Dailey.

1 No. 8. The Conrad Washington DC.
2 They're retailer C hotel. Change of officers
3 application, Charles K. Watters, director, and
4 Andrew McGeorge, director.

5 No. 9. Hyatt Place DC. Retailer C
6 restaurant. Letter of request to remove the
7 officers Ross H. Bierkan, B-I-E-R-K-A-N,
8 president, Carl A. Mayfield, vice president, and
9 Frederick D. McKalip, M-C-K-A-L-I-P, vice
10 president.

11 No. 10. The River Inn/Bistro by
12 Butler, license no. 120558. Retailer C hotel.
13 Letter of request to remove the entity BH 924
14 25th Street NW, LLC, and trade name change
15 application. The new name is River Inn/Dish.

16 No. 11. Purgo Gusto, license no.
17 118150 and license no. 118449. This is a
18 retailer C restaurant and a caterer's license.
19 Change of officer application, Neil Thompson,
20 president, and letter of resignation to remove
21 the officer Frank Sickelsmith as president.

22 No. 12. BH 1600 Rhode Island Avenue,
23 LLC. Trade name, Canopy-Embassy Row/Super Franc,
24 license no. 071165. Retailer C hotel. Letter of
25 request to remove the entity BH 1600 Rhode Island

1 Avenue, LLC.

2 No. 13. Holiday Inn Capitol, license
3 no. 120122. Retailer C hotel. Letter of request
4 to remove the entity BH 550 C Street SW, LLC.

5 No. 14. The Congressional Club.
6 Retailer CX club. Change of officer application,
7 Charles L. Capito, president, and letter of
8 request to remove the officer Patricia Engel.

9 No. 15. Sushi Taro, license no.
10 009655. Retailer C restaurant. Change of hours
11 application.

12 No. 16. Retro Wine and Spirits,
13 license no. 108135. Retailer A liquor store.
14 Trade name change application. The new name is
15 Noma Wine & Liquor.

16 No. 17. Cher Cher, C-H-E-R, C-H-E-R,
17 Ethiopian Restaurant and Mart, license no.
18 090311. Retailer C restaurant. Letter of
19 request to expand the second floor and increase
20 occupancy load from 78 to 87.

21 No. 18. 1942 DC, license no. 070728.
22 Retailer C tavern. Letter of request to expand
23 the second floor with an increase of 70
24 occupancy. Premise total occupancy's now load
25 increase from 49 to 119.

1 No. 19. Cityswing, license no.
2 120841. Retailer C restaurant. New ABC license
3 application.

4 No. 20. Chang Chang, license no.
5 120806. Retailer C restaurant. New ABC license
6 application.

7 No. 21. Rebel Taco, license no.
8 119836. Retailer C restaurant. New ABC license
9 application.

10 No. 22. ABC server training, license
11 no. 121422. Alcohol awareness training provider
12 application,

13 No. 23. Sura, license no. 120971.
14 Retailer C restaurant. Transfer with sale
15 application.

16 And no. 24. Bitter Grace caterer.
17 New ABC license application.

18 I make a motion that ABC Board
19 approves all these requests. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis with
21 second.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and
25 Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We will

1 now have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr.
2 Short.

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson. I agree. The matter passed 6, 0, 0.

16 So we're at the end of our agenda items this
17 morning.

18 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
19 went off the record at 12:04 p.m.)

20

21

22

23

24

25

A

a.m 3:2 7:16
ABC 3:9 5:4 15:5 23:14
 25:11 30:5 32:5 33:14
 35:15 39:2,5,8,10,17
 39:18
above-entitled 40:18
ABRA 1:22 14:2
abstain 35:6
abstaining 35:10
accepted 4:7 6:18
accepts 5:12
add 19:21
additional 9:9,14
Administrative 1:10 2:7
 28:3 35:11,12
Advisory 11:5 12:3
 13:3
agenda 1:6,6,7,8 2:2,3
 2:4,5 15:2,3 25:8,10
 29:1,2 40:16
agreement 11:2 12:2,25
 26:10
alcohol 5:6 39:11
alcoholic 1:2,14 3:14
 3:21 21:16
ALIYA 1:19
allowed 26:9
amendment 11:1
ANC 15:5 25:11 29:4
Andrew 37:4
anniversary 30:23
Applicant 28:4 30:3
Applicant's 8:11 9:13
 10:16 13:25 14:23
 23:13
Applicants 35:12,13
application 9:9,19,20
 10:17 14:1,23 15:4
 16:2,25 17:23 18:23
 19:21 20:18 22:15
 23:16 25:10 26:8 29:3
 35:18,20,21 36:1,4,8
 36:12,20 37:3,15,19
 38:6,11,14 39:3,6,9
 39:12,15,17
applications 35:15
approval 3:16 4:4
approve 8:14 11:7 12:5
 13:5 15:7 16:4 17:2
 19:1 20:20 21:20
 22:18 23:15,16 24:14
 25:13 28:6 29:6 30:5
 32:6 33:2,15
approves 35:15 39:19
architectural 27:6
Area 11:3
Association 11:4 13:2

attendees 30:9,14,19
 30:24 31:4,8,13,18,23
 33:3
auction 24:11
August 33:4
authority 3:9,16,23 4:1
 4:4 5:6 6:13
Avenue 37:22 38:1
awareness 39:11

B

B 27:7
B-I-E-R-K-A-N 37:7
baby 30:8
Bar 9:22 10:18 19:23
 26:11
based 33:23
Beirut 13:4
beverage 1:2,14 21:16
beverages 3:15,22
BH 37:13,22,25 38:4
Bierkan 37:7
Bitter 39:16
Bladensburg 21:18
Board 1:2,9,14 2:6 3:16
 5:12 10:24 30:5 32:5
 33:14 34:16 35:15
 39:18
Board's 5:8 6:12 29:25
Bobby 1:18 5:21 6:25
 7:25 8:22 10:5 11:16
 12:14 13:14 14:11
 15:16 16:14 17:12
 18:12 19:10 20:7 21:4
 23:2,25 24:22 25:22
 26:20 27:17 28:14
 29:14 33:25 34:23
 40:5
Brau 21:17
Brian 36:24
Bubbles 21:19
Butler 37:12

C

C 35:25 36:7,11 37:2,5
 37:12,18,24 38:3,4,10
 38:18,22 39:2,5,8,14
C-H-E-R 38:16,16
C-H-U 36:4
C-K-E-L-L-E 31:16
C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 2:1
calendar 3:4,5 10:24
 30:1
call 4:10 5:17 6:21 7:21
 8:19 10:2 11:12 12:11
 13:11 14:7 15:13
 16:11 17:9 18:8 19:7
 20:3 21:1 22:1,24

23:21 24:18 25:18
 26:16 27:14 28:10
 29:10 32:10 33:21
 34:20 40:1
called 32:25
Canopy-Embassy
 22:16 37:23
Cantina 11:6
Capito 38:7
Capitol 38:2
Carl 37:8
carry-out 22:15 35:25
case 3:4,7 5:1 6:8,10
 7:13 8:13,13 9:10,15
 10:22 14:1,24
category 30:4 35:13
caterer 39:16
caterer's 37:18
Cato 1:18 4:13,14,14
 5:20,21,21 6:24,25,25
 7:24,25,25 8:21,22,22
 10:4,5,5 11:15,16,16
 12:13,14,14 13:13,14
 13:14 14:10,11,11
 15:15,16,16 16:13,14
 16:14 17:11,12,12
 18:11,12,12 19:9,10
 19:10 20:6,7,7 21:3,4
 21:4 22:3,4 23:1,2,2
 23:24,25,25 24:21,22
 24:22 25:21,22,22
 26:19,20,20 27:16,17
 27:17 28:13,14,14
 29:13,14,14 32:12,13
 32:13 33:24,25,25
 34:1,22,23,23 40:4,5
 40:5
celebration 32:1
Chang 39:4,4
change 1:10 2:6 9:10
 9:21 14:1 26:8 29:4
 30:1 32:1,4 33:6,10
 33:13 36:3,8,12,19
 37:2,14,19 38:6,10,14
charge 3:14,21,23,25
 4:3 5:4 6:10 19:22
charged 3:9
Charles 37:3 38:7
Cher 38:16,16
Cheryl 36:21
chief 36:21
Chin 36:4
Ching 31:24
Chu 36:4
CIT-00728 6:9
Citizens 13:1
Cityswing 39:1
Civic 11:4

class 27:7 30:3,7,12,17
 30:22 31:2,6,11,16,21
 35:13
Climaxx 19:23 26:11
club 38:5,6
code 3:10
Collection 36:17
Columbia 1:1 3:15
Columbia's 7:11
Comacho 36:8
Commission 11:5 12:4
 13:4
comply 6:11
Compromise 3:6,8 4:7
 4:25 5:3,12 6:7,10,17
concerns 33:23
Condominium 13:3
Congressional 38:5
Conrad 37:1
consent 7:12
consumption 5:6
continuance 7:12,15
 10:21
Control 1:2,14
Cordero 31:20
court 4:5 5:7
cover 19:22
Crab 17:24 18:24
crawl 33:1,4,8,11 34:12
 34:15
Crawls 33:15
criminal 23:13
CX 36:18 38:6

D

D 37:9
D'Italia 9:11,16 14:25
 36:7
Dailey 36:25
dancing 17:24 18:24
 19:21
Danielle 30:6
date 34:14
dated 3:6 5:1 6:8 7:12
 8:12 9:19 10:17,21
 11:2 12:2 13:1
day 1:9 2:6 30:1,7,12,17
 30:22 31:2,6,11,16,20
 31:25
days 3:11,18 5:8,9 6:15
DC 1:22 3:10 4:4 5:6
 21:17 24:13 37:1,5
 38:21
DCMR 3:10,16,23 4:1
 6:14
deadline 8:12
Del 36:10
delivery 22:16 36:1

denies 34:16
deny 9:23 10:25 33:23
Devon 31:1
director 37:3,4
dismissed 3:24 9:19
 10:17
District 1:1 3:7,15 7:11
Docket 1:10,11 2:6,7
 35:11,12
Donovan 1:15,18
Double 36:10

E

E 4:5
E-T-E 35:19
Eagle 36:10
Ed 5:14 7:18 11:9 21:22
 23:18 25:15 28:7 29:7
 39:20
Edward 1:19 4:21 6:3
 8:7 9:4 10:12 11:23
 12:21 13:21 14:18
 15:23 16:21 17:19
 18:19 19:17 20:14
 21:11 22:11 23:9 24:7
 25:4 26:4 27:2,24
 28:21 29:21 32:20
 34:8 36:8 40:12
emergency 6:12
endorsement 9:21
 19:23 22:16 26:9
Engel 38:8
entertainment 9:21
 19:22 26:9
entity 37:13,25 38:4
Ethiopian 38:17
event 4:1 24:12 30:23
 32:1 34:13,14
events 33:1
Excuse 25:19
existing 19:22
expand 38:19,22
extend 8:11 17:23
 18:23

F

F 30:7,12,17,22 31:2,6
 31:11,16
F-E-R-T-I-T-T-A 36:13
facility 36:19
Failed 3:25
Failure 6:11
FASHBAUGH 1:22
Fertitta 36:13
festival 31:21
Fifty 30:24
financial 36:21
fine 3:10,12,17,19

5:7,11 6:14,16
first 3:4 15:3 25:9 29:1
 30:2,6 33:3 35:16
Five 11:4
Flavor 15:6
floor 27:6 38:19,23
food 3:22 5:2,3
form 31:24
formerly 18:24
Four 31:22
Fourth 31:7,12
Foxtrot 27:8
Franc 22:17 37:23
Frank 37:21
Frederick 37:9
Frisco's 36:10
full-service 27:7
fundraiser 30:13

G

G 31:21
G-U-I-N-N 35:22
Garden 15:6
Gathering 31:6,11
George 36:22
Georgetown 13:2
Grace 39:16
grand 30:5
grant 7:15 14:3 17:25
Greene 12:4
Gregory 35:17,18
Grill 18:25
grocery 27:7
Group 11:4
guard 31:9,14,18
guards 30:10,15,20,25
 31:4,23
Guinn 35:22
Gusto 37:16

H

H 36:15 37:7
H-U- 35:18
Hanover 11:3
Hansen 1:20 4:18,19,19
 5:25 6:1,1 7:4,5,5 8:4
 8:5,5 9:1,2,2 10:9,10
 10:10 11:20,21,21
 12:18,19,19 13:18,19
 13:19 14:15,16,16
 15:20,21,21 16:18,19
 16:19 17:16,17,17
 18:16,17,17 19:14,15
 19:15 20:11,12,12
 21:8,9,9 22:8,9,9 23:6
 23:7,7 24:4,5,5 25:1,2
 25:2 26:1,2,2,24,25
 26:25 27:21,22,22

28:18,19,19 29:18,19
 29:19 32:17,18,18
 34:5,6,6 35:2,3,3 40:9
 40:10,10
hearing 3:6 5:1 6:8 7:16
 10:21
held 24:12
history 23:13
Holders 33:4
Holdings 32:25 33:8
Holiday 38:2
hotel 37:2,12,24 38:3
hours 5:5 26:8 29:4
 38:10
House 13:2 17:1 36:11
Huete 35:18
hundred 30:19 31:3
Hyatt 37:5

I

importation 35:17,21
increase 38:19,23,25
indefinitely 3:12,19
 5:10 6:16
Individuals 11:5
Inn 38:2
Inn/Bistro 37:11
Inn/Dish 37:15
inventory 21:17
Island 37:22,25
items 40:16

J

J 36:13,24
James 1:20 30:16 35:18
Jeni 1:20 4:19 6:1 7:5
 8:5 9:2 10:10 12:19
 13:19 14:16 15:21
 16:19 17:17 18:17
 19:15 20:12 21:9 22:9
 23:7 24:5 25:2 26:2
 26:25 27:22 28:19
 29:19 32:18 34:6 35:3
 40:10
joint 9:8
JR 1:18,20
JS 20:19
July 7:16 31:7,7,12,12
 31:21 33:9 34:14,15
Jumbo 36:2
June 30:13,23 31:17
 32:2,2,2,3

K

K 37:3
Kaplan 36:23
Karibbean 16:3
Kitchen 16:3

L

L 21:19 36:14,20,23
 38:7
L-I-E-M 36:16
legal 1:6 2:2 3:4,5
letter 15:4 25:11 29:3
 36:22 37:6,13,20,24
 38:3,7,18,22
license 1:9 2:6 3:8,11
 3:18,25 5:2,10 6:9,15
 7:14 9:11,16,22 10:18
 10:23 11:6 12:4 13:4
 14:2,25 15:4,5,6 16:3
 16:3 17:1,1,24,24
 18:24,25 19:24 20:19
 21:19 22:17 23:14,14
 24:13 25:11,12,12
 26:11 27:8 28:5 29:3
 29:5,25 30:7,9,12,13
 30:17,18,22,24 31:2,3
 31:6,8,11,13,16,17,20
 31:22 32:3,4 33:5,9
 33:12 35:19,23 36:7
 36:11,18 37:12,16,17
 37:18,24 38:2,9,13,17
 38:21 39:1,2,4,5,7,8
 39:10,13,17
licensing 1:6,7,8,10 2:3
 2:4,5,7 15:2,3 25:8,9
 28:25 29:2 35:10,11
Liem 36:16
lieu 3:6 4:25 6:7
Light 34:13
Lime 34:13
Linda 36:23
liquor 20:19 36:3 38:13
 38:15
Liquors 36:2
list 35:14
LLC 31:24 34:12 37:14
 37:23 38:1,4
load 38:20,24
located 21:17
Lounge 6:9,12 10:23
Luna 7:13

M

M-C-K-A-L-I-P 37:9
manager 3:9 5:4 36:15
Manufacturer 31:25
March 11:2
Marinas 8:13
Mart 20:19 38:17
Mascaro 28:5 30:12
masks 6:13
matter 1:5 4:24 6:6 7:10
 8:10 9:7,12 10:15
 12:1,24 13:24 14:21

14:25 15:3 16:1,24
 17:22 18:22 19:20,25
 20:17 21:14 22:14
 23:12,16 24:10 25:7,9
 26:7,12 27:5,9 28:2
 28:24 29:1,24 32:23
 34:11 35:9 40:15,18
Mayfield 37:8
Mayor's 6:11
McClellan 30:17
McGeorge 37:4
McKalip 37:9
MEETING 1:3
met 1:15
Michele 36:20
Mirror 6:9
moot 9:12,17 10:19,19
 15:1
morning 10:24 40:17
Morris 31:16
motion 4:6,10,11 5:11
 5:17,18 6:17,21,22
 7:12,14,21,22 8:14,18
 8:19 9:8,22 10:1,2,20
 11:7,12 12:5,10,11
 13:5,10,11,25 14:3,7
 14:8,23 15:7,12,13
 16:4,10,11 17:2,8,9
 17:25 18:7,8 19:1,6,7
 19:24 20:3,4,20,25
 21:1,20,25 22:18,23
 23:15 24:14,18,19
 25:13,18 26:12,16
 27:8,13,14 28:5,10
 29:5,10,11 30:5 32:5
 32:9,10 33:2,14,20,21
 34:15,19,20 35:14
 39:18,25 40:1
move 3:3 15:2 25:8
 28:25 29:25 35:10
multipurpose 36:19

N

name 30:3 34:13 37:14
 37:15,23 38:14,14
NE 21:18
Neighborhood 11:5
 12:3 13:3
Neil 37:19
new 15:5 25:11 37:15
 38:14 39:2,5,8,17
Nichols 36:21,24
Nights 13:4
nine 30:2
Noma 38:15
NW 37:14

O

O 36:24
Oasis 8:13
occupancy 38:20,24
occupancy's 38:24
off-premise 21:15
off-site 21:17
Offer 3:5,8 4:6,25 5:3
 5:12 6:7,10,17
officer 36:4,8,21 37:19
 37:21 38:6,8
officers 36:12,19,22
 37:2,7
One-hundred 30:14
opposition 9:14 10:16
 14:22
order 6:11
Ortiz 31:5,11
owner 5:4 36:9
ownership 4:3

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 3:1
p.m 40:19
Pablo 31:5,10
paid 3:11,13,20 5:8,11
 6:16
participants 33:16
passed 4:24 6:6 7:10
 8:10 9:7 10:15 12:1
 12:24 13:24 14:21
 16:1,24 17:22 18:22
 19:20 20:17 21:14
 22:14 23:12 24:10
 25:7 26:7 27:5 28:2
 28:24 29:24 32:23
 35:9 40:15
passes 34:11
Patricia 38:8
payable 3:18 6:14
payment 5:9
permit 20:18 21:16
 24:12 35:18,21
personal 24:11 35:17
 35:21
petition 8:12
Phillips 36:17
placard 19:25 26:12
 27:9
Place 37:5
plans 27:6
post 3:25
Premier 10:23
Premise 38:24
premises 5:5
present 1:17,21 5:4
president 36:5,13,15,16
 37:8,8,10,20,21 38:7

presiding 1:15
pride 32:1
PRO-00010 14:2
protective 6:13
protest 8:12 10:21
protestants' 9:8,14
 10:16,20 14:22
provider 39:11
pub 32:25 33:3,8,11,15
 34:12
public 33:23
Purgo 37:16

Q

R

R 21:19
R-N-A-N-D-Y 31:20
R-O- 31:15
Rafi 1:19 4:16 5:23 7:2
 8:2,24 10:7 11:18
 12:16 13:16 14:13
 15:18 16:16 17:14
 18:14 19:12 20:9 21:6
 22:6 23:4 24:2,24
 25:24 26:22 27:19
 28:16 29:16 32:15
 34:3,25 40:7
read 30:2,3 33:1 35:13
Rebel 39:7
reception 30:18
record 40:19
refund 28:3
Register 3:10
RegMo 32:25 33:15
RegMoPromo 33:4,8
reinstate 9:19 10:17
remove 36:22 37:6,13
 37:20,25 38:4,8
Republic 11:6
request 8:11,14 9:14,18
 9:23 10:17,25 11:7
 12:6 13:6 14:3 15:7
 16:5 17:3 18:1 19:1
 20:20 21:15,18,20
 22:18 24:11,15 25:14
 28:3,6 29:6 30:11,16
 30:21 31:1,5,10,15,19
 31:24 33:7 34:16
 35:16,16,24 36:2,6,22
 37:6,13,25 38:3,8,19
 38:22
requested 30:4
requests 30:2,6 32:6,24
 39:19
Residents 13:3
resignation 37:20
restaurant 7:14 19:24

26:11 36:12 37:6,18
 38:10,17,18 39:2,5,8
 39:14
retailer 35:25 36:3,7,11
 36:18 37:2,5,12,18,24
 38:3,6,10,13,18,22
 39:2,5,8,14
Retro 38:12
review 3:5 4:25 6:7 7:11
 8:11 9:8,13,18,18
 10:16,20 11:1 12:2,25
 13:25 14:22 15:4 16:2
 16:25 17:23 18:23
 19:21 20:18 21:15
 22:15 23:13 24:11
 25:10 26:8 27:6 29:2
Rhode 37:22,25
Richard 36:15
Rijo 31:20
River 37:11,15
Road 21:18
Rockelle 31:15
Rogers 30:22
roll 4:10 5:17 6:21 7:21
 8:18 10:1 11:12 12:10
 13:10 14:7 15:12
 16:10 17:8 18:8 19:6
 20:3,25 21:25 22:23
 23:21 24:18 25:18
 26:16 27:13 28:10
 29:10 32:9 33:20
 34:19 40:1
Rosemarino 9:11,16
 14:24 36:6
Ross 37:7
Row/Super 22:17 37:23
rule 6:12
Russia 17:1
Rutherford 36:24

S

S 1:19 36:4
S-C-H-E-I-N-T-H-A-L
 36:14
S-H-A- 30:21
S-H-A-N-A-N 35:22
safekeeping 16:2,25
 17:23 18:23
safety 33:23
Salazar 35:24
sale 5:5 39:14
SARAH 1:22
Scheinthal 36:14
second 1:8 2:5 4:7,8
 5:13,15 6:18,19 7:17
 7:19 8:15,16 9:23,24
 11:8,10 12:6 13:6
 14:4,5 15:8 16:6,10

17:4 18:2 19:2,25
 20:1,21 21:21,23
 22:19 23:17,19 24:15
 24:16 25:14,16 26:13
 26:14 27:9 28:6,8,25
 29:1,6,8 32:6,7 33:16
 34:16,17 38:19,23
 39:19,21
seconded 4:10 5:17
 6:21 7:21 8:18 10:1
 11:12 12:10 13:10
 14:7 15:12 17:8 18:7
 19:6 20:3,25 21:25
 22:23 23:21 24:18
 25:18 26:16 27:13
 28:10 29:10 32:9
 33:20 34:19 39:25
seconds 12:8 13:8
 15:10 16:8 17:6 18:3
 18:5 19:4 20:23 22:21
 27:11 33:18 39:23
secretary 36:15
Section 3:17,23 4:2,5
 5:7 6:14
security 30:10,15,19,25
 31:4,9,14,18,23
September 16:5 17:3
 18:1 19:2 33:12
server 39:10
service 5:5
serving 3:22
settlement 11:2 12:2,25
 26:10
Shanan 35:22
Shapiro 31:1
Shavez 30:21
Shop 24:13
shower 30:8
Sickelsmith 37:21
sixty 31:23
Sixty-five 30:9
Sold 3:21
sorry 11:3 32:2 34:14
Space 3:7
Spirits 38:12
staff 1:22 6:12
Statutory 3:9,16,22 4:1
 4:4 5:6 6:13
Steak 36:11
Stephanie 28:4 30:11
Steven 36:14
stipulated 15:4 25:10
 29:3
storage 21:15
store 3:14 5:2,3 21:16
 27:7 36:3 38:13
Street 37:14 38:4
substantial 1:9 2:6 9:10

9:20 14:1 30:1 31:25
 32:4 33:6,10,13
Supplemental 1:7,8 2:4
 2:5 25:8,9 28:25 29:2
support 15:5 25:11
 29:4
Sura 39:13
Susan 36:24
Sushi 38:9
suspended 3:12,19
 5:10 6:15
SW 38:4
Swizzler 25:12

T

Taco 39:7
Tap 29:4
Taro 38:9
tasting 20:18
tavern 35:25 36:7 38:22
Temporary 1:9 2:6
 29:25
Tenley 18:25
Thomas 36:24
Thompson 37:19
thousand 31:22
three 30:14,19 32:24
Thursday 24:12
Tilman 36:13
Toro 9:21 10:18
total 38:24
trade 34:13 37:14,23
 38:14
training 39:10,11
Transfer 4:3 39:14
treasurer 36:16
Turtle 12:4
Twenty 31:8,13
twenty-five 30:14
Twenty-four 31:18
two 30:9,24 31:4

U

unopened 21:16
updated 26:10
Uproar 31:25

V

V-E-Z 30:22
V-R-A-D-E-N-B-U-R-G
 36:23
vice 36:14,16 37:8,9
videoconference 1:15
Villa 23:14
vote 4:11 5:18 6:22
 7:22 8:19 10:2 11:13
 12:11 13:11 14:8
 15:13 16:11 17:9 18:8

19:7 20:4 21:1 22:1
 22:24 23:21 24:19
 25:19 26:17 27:14
 28:11 29:11 32:10
 33:21,22 34:20 40:1
voted 10:24
Vradenburg 36:23

W

W 1:15,18
Wadsworth 13:2
warning 4:2,5
Washington 37:1
Watters 37:3
wear 6:13
WebEx 1:15
wedding 31:2,17
Wednesday 1:12
went 40:19
Whiskey 24:13
White 30:7
Wine 38:12,15
Winkler-Thomas 36:20
withdraw 13:25 14:23
witness 9:15
witnesses 9:9

X

Y

Y-E- 31:19
Yara 23:14
Yernandy 31:19

Z

Zag 34:12
Zig 34:12

0

0 4:24,24 6:6,6 7:10,10
 8:10,10 9:7,7 10:15
 10:15 12:1,1,24,24
 13:24,24 14:21,21
 16:1,1,24,24 17:22,22
 18:22,22 19:20,20
 20:17,17 21:14,14
 22:14,14 23:12,12
 24:10,10 25:7,7 26:7
 26:7 27:5,5 28:2,2,24
 28:24 29:24,24 32:23
 32:23 35:9 40:15,15
0012 9:11
009655 38:10
019017 36:18
070728 38:21
071165 22:17 37:24
080952 17:2
090297 17:25

090311 38:18
092074 9:22 10:19
095281 36:11

1

1,000 3:17 6:14 33:3,15
10 8:12 10:20,21 13:1
 23:13 31:21 32:2,3,24
 33:3 37:11
10:30 7:16
104072 33:5,9,13
107578 11:6
108135 38:13
108479 5:2
10911 16:4
109613 9:11,16 14:2,25
 36:7
11 7:12 9:19 11:1 24:11
 32:2,24 33:7 37:16
11:24 3:2
112204 3:8
112284 7:14
115645 19:24 26:11
116822 20:19
116883 29:5
117128 32:4
117245 18:25
118150 37:17
118449 37:17
118815 21:19
119 38:25
11950 6:9
119836 39:8
12 10:18 12:2 31:17
 32:3,24 33:11 37:22
12:04 40:19
120 3:11,18 6:15
120090 13:5
120122 38:3
120372 10:23
120535 24:14
120558 37:12
120806 39:5
120841 39:2
120932 25:13
120946 12:5
120971 39:13
121278 23:15
121302 27:8
121303 31:8
121332 30:9
121337 28:5 30:14,19
121338 15:6
121355 31:22
121376 31:3
121396 30:24
121404 31:13
121411 31:17

121422 39:11
12887 8:13
13 7:16 12:25 34:12
 38:2
14 13:25 38:5
15 2:3 14:22 38:9
16 5:1 33:9 38:12
1600 37:22,25
17 3:6 33:12 38:16
18 1:13 38:21
19 24:13 39:1
1942 38:21

2

2 3:14 4:25 16:2 26:8
 30:11,23 35:20
20 39:4
2000.1 3:23
2003.1 3:17
2005.1 3:10
2005.2 4:2
2022 1:13 3:7 5:1 6:8
 7:13,16 8:12 9:20
 10:18,22 11:2 12:3
 13:1 16:5 17:3 18:1
 19:2 24:13 30:8,13,18
 30:23 31:3,7,12,17,22
 32:2,3 33:5,9,12
 34:14
21 30:18 39:7
21- 6:8
21-CIT-00079 3:7
21-CIT-00289 5:2
22 30:8 39:10
22- 14:1
22-251-00001 7:13
22-IMP-00017 35:19
22-IMP-00019 35:23
22-PRO- 9:10
22-PRO-00012 9:15
 14:24
22-PRO-00022 10:22
22-SC-00651 33:10
22-SC-00730 33:13
22-SC-00731 33:6
22-SC-00744 32:5
23 3:10,16,23 4:1 6:13
 39:13
24 35:12 39:16
25 2:4
25-405 4:5
250 3:11 5:7
25701 5:7
25th 37:14
260 28:4
27 33:5
28 2:5 31:2
29 2:6 11:2

2E 13:4

3

3 2:2 3:21 6:7 16:25
 27:6 30:16 31:7 35:24
30 16:5 17:3 18:1 19:2
3127-B 21:17
35 2:7

4

4 3:25 7:11 17:23 28:3
 30:13,21 31:12 34:14
 34:15 36:2
49 38:25

5

5 4:3 8:11 18:23 31:1
 34:11 35:9 36:6
50th 30:23
550 38:4
5E 11:6

6

6 4:24 6:6 7:10 8:10 9:7
 9:8,13 10:15,24 12:1
 12:24 13:24 14:21
 16:1,24 17:22 18:22
 19:20,21 20:17 21:14
 22:14 23:12 24:10
 25:7 26:7 27:5 28:2
 28:24 29:24 31:5,10
 32:23 36:10 40:15
60 5:8,9
6D 12:4

7

7 5:2,3 6:8 20:18 31:15
 36:17
70 38:23
78 38:20

8

8 9:18 21:15 31:19 37:1
810.3 6:14
87 38:20

9

9 10:15 12:3 22:15
 31:24 37:5
924 37:13
99 29:5

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 05-18-22

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701